July 2011

Akrampa Endowment Project

We are taking a break in the series "A Day in the Life," to let you know what is
currently going on in Akrampa, Ghana. We will return to Lucy's story soon.
In early June work resumed on rehabilitating the very first set of the school

classrooms, thanks to the Endowment Grant from First Lutheran. The inside plastering
of the walls and floor had not been done until now.

The students and teachers are assisting in the work. The children are fetching the
water that is used to mix the plaster. This involvement is to train the children in being
responsible, and helping to shape their own future.

The water is fetched from the hole that gathers water during the rainy season, so
as to avoid paying for good water from the pipe. This is teaching the villagers to con-
serve water, and to save themselves from higher bills.

Thank you friends, for this Endowment Grant, this gift, which will now bring the
older classrooms up to standard, like the newer ones. This gift will make the walls and

floor of the school cleaner, more conducive to learning, and more attractive to both stu-
dents and teachers.

Thank you!
Blessing, Pastor Ben



